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The next neeting of the Melbourne Branch will be held at the

offices of the Australian Insurance Employees' Union at 105

Queen Street, Melbourne, 3000, on Tuesday 12 December at 7.45 p.m.

Readers will recall that Judah Waten vras advertised as the

speaker for the last meeting. However, due to illness he was not

able to attend. His place was taken by Dianne Parsons who gave a

most interesting address on a number of Australian feminist poets,

Judah has now recovered and will present his to,lk on Tuesday

evening. He will reflect on his experiences in the pre-war (1925-

39) left-wing movement. As many readers will know, Judah's
social realist novels have been well received by a wide audience.

Please note that the meeting will be held on the second Tuesday

of the month to avoid a time that is too close to the holidays,

Annual Ueneral Meeting of the.Melbourne Branch

The Annual General 1 eeting of the Melbourne Branch of the A.SS1K

will be held on 12 December at which the usual reports will be

presented and new office bearers for 1979 will be elected,

Hominations will be accepted at the meeting.

Festival of labor

Jin Sirmonds, I'ALA for Reservoir and Chairman of the organising

committee for the festival which it is proposed to hold during

the week 5-12 March 1979, has invited the Society to assist

his committee to arrange some of the historical aspects of the
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week. It will be held in the northern suburbs and will involve

unions, migrant and womens' groups as well as labor Party branches.

It is proposed to discuss the Society's attitude to this request

at the meeting. If readers have axij ideas which they think may

be of use to the organisers they can write to Jin Simmonds at

33 McPadzean Avenue, Reservoir, 3703, ph, 460-1232.

Ted Dickinson

Ross Dickinson is attempting to write a biography of his

uncle, Ted Dickinson, He would be grateful if anyone who has

any information about his uncle would to him c/o Union,

Macquarie University, North Ryde, NSW, 2113. All replies vrould,

of course, be acknowledged and treated with great care.

Laimching of Ueevils in the Flour

Wendy Lowenstein's latest book Weevils in the Plour vras

launched on 23 November in the Retired Waterside Workers'

Associa.tion's rooms at the West Melbourne docks. A large number

of the people who contributed interviews to the book were

present, many of whom renewed old acquaintences. In addition to

the usual speeches there was a fine rendering of the song from

which the book takes its title. Details of the book are

included in the book notes below.

BOOR NOTES

Three major new works on iirban history have been published in

the last few months. All three make important contributions to

our understanding of how our cities came to be what they are

in this, one of the most urbanised countries in the world.

G-raeme Davidson's The Rise and l-'all of Marvellous Melbourne,

Melbourne, lielbourne University Press, 1978, pp.304,Si8.80

not only traces the rise of 'marvellous Melbourne' to its

pinnacle of booming confidence in the 1880s and its slide into

depths of depression in the 1890s but it also gives us a

number of insights into what it was like to work in the city


